
Kenton County Airport Board 
External Passenger Safety Meeting Minutes 

August 16, 2017 
 
 
Facilitator:  Brian Cobb   Scribe:  Nancy Hill 
 

I. Call to order 
Brian Cobb called to order the regular meeting of the Passenger Safety Subcommittee at 
9:46 a.m. on August 16, 2017 at Concourse A Meeting Hall, Ramp level. 

II. Roll call 

 

 



III. Review/Discuss Open Items from Action Item List 

a) Reminded group of the scope/purpose of the meeting referring to the charter document 
previously shared. 

b) Shared examples of the internal passenger safety action item list for the purposes of 
helping the group understand implications/suggestions/issues that could affect the 
passenger travel ribbon. 

IV. New business 

Dave Stoeckle advised: 

• Please observe where defibrillators are located, offering CPR classes in October 

Byron Burkhardt advised: 
• Live Emergency Response drill to be held on September 7th in the evening. 
• Discussed terminal modernization project. 
• SMGS plan may be updated, SSC is working with FAA on the plan. 

Damian Weller discussed: 
• Modernization Project begins September 5th and runs through March of 2018.  Involves 

new carpet, paint, HVAC updates, lighting, etc.  
Brian Cobb discussed: 

• A hands-only CPR Kiosk has been installed in Concourse A, across from the Local.  The 
kiosk is designed to teach travelers Hands-Only CPR in five minutes.  ARFF offers free CPR 
training classes. 

• Airport Table Top exercise will be held on September 18, 2017. 
• Facilities Maintenance will take a sweeper through the bag room the 2nd Tuesday of each 

month. 
• Sign shop added stop signs and additional ground markings in bag room at Concourse A. 
• Ops memos, weather notifications, emergency contingency plans and other information 

can all be found on the Sharepoint site. 
  

V. Adjournment 
Brian Cobb adjourned the meeting at 10:23 a.m. 

   Minutes submitted by:  Nancy Hill 
   Minutes approved by:  Brian Cobb 
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